: he injectable contracept
¢ and others in 1986.

Although we fee] as petitioners we have ccn}nev 017';;- ;)i [51:: cﬁigégg‘&fe :]3_11‘1; Ocrgzﬁr’
!?;1:;l{l;2r?nti!e}rlb;‘éfe2r£ zlls’\ztcbtlotr;j'l‘fg;lgé'fsfg}esh x};k)]'ja\v'ee'i'iir, as our counsel 'Murlihd?haor anig
Gancsh point out (and Wwe concur) given the fact that !,herev have been 1]:1(!.)01‘ changes 1
the cconomic, social and political climate since the case was filed 14 years ago, this is
the best order we could have got. At that time, the plea was to obtain a stay on the
Phase IV clinical trial of Net En, and prevent its entry into the Family Planning
programme. Subsequently, Net en became available in the private market, raising other
issucs - over-the-counter availability, misuse, indiscriminate use by NGOs etc, which
were outside the scope of the case.

The case was closed after we as petitioners accepted the following 2 paragraphs of the
GOl affidavit:

" Para4 . That perusal of the report* shows that interim Fecommendations with regard
to (DMPA) are that it should not be allowed to mass Aige 1n” National Family Planning
programme and its use should be restricted to won__lag'n whao would be aware of all the
implications of its use. It is submitted that the sai drug and also Net-oen although
available in the market against prescription but they are not included in the family

lanning programme.
gl o

Para 5. That as directed by this Hon'ble court Net En was under examination for
clinical trials with ICMR and a Technical report had already been filed before the court
after finalizing their trials. Thereafter the Department of Family Welfare have also filed
an affidavit indicating that the Ministry of Heaith and Family Welfare is proposing to
introduce Net Enp injectable as a new contraceptive - in  National Family Welfare
Programme in such places only where adequate facilities for f ollow-up and counselling
are available." § ’

This statement clearly shows that a restriction is recommended, and mass use of
injectables is not advisable. s

[* Report of the special meeting of the Drugs Technical Advisory Board held on 16th
February, 1995 The objective of this meeting ordered by the Supreme Court was to
cXamine the recommendations of the technical sub-committee On certain issues raised by
the Drug Action Forum in their petition. The recommendation relevant to DMPA is in
Para 7: "The members had agreed for continued private marketing of Depo Provera

injection. The drug, however, is not recommended for inclusion in the Family Planning
Programme. "]

.

The GOI appears to be follofving the strategy outlined at the IRR meeting last vear - the
phased entry of injectables. We have been hearing strong rumours that injectables
(some say only Depo ) is soon to be introduced in the Fp programme. The word going
round is "Now that the case js finally over, we can peacefully introduce. injectables. "
However, the order clearly states some kind of restraint, and cautions against mass use.
We need to emphasise this fact. It is also important to remember that the Drug Action
Forum case (in which Depo Provera is one of the drugs) is still pending. The
recommendation of the DTAB in this regard (quoted above) js clearly against mass use.
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